


The purpose of this Notice is to raise awareness of a potential issue regarding the COBRA Fusion Ablation 
System. The magnet and/or magnet cap at the distal end of the device could potentially dislodge and 
separate from the body of the device, and remain behind when the device is removed from the patient. In this 
event, the magnet and/or magnet cap would need to be removed prior to completion of the surgical 
procedure. Failure to remove the magnet and/or magnet cap from the body cavity prior to closure could 
potentially cause permanent impairment of body function or permanent damage to a body structure. No 
serious injuries or deaths have been reported to AtriCure as of the date of this notice, September 21, 2016. 

This Urgent Notification is being made with the knowledge of the Food and Drug Administration (FDA). 
Adverse reactions or quality problems experienced with the use of this product should be reported to AtriCure 
as a product complaint. 

Immediately examine your inventory and determine if you have any COBRA Fusion Ablation System devices 
with a manufacture date prior to 02-2016. If so, please ensure that all users of the affected devices are aware 
of this Advisory Notice. If you may have further distributed this product, please identify your customers and 
notify them at once of this Advisory Notice. Your notification to your customers should include a copy of this 
Notice. 

Please contact AtriCure customer service at 1-866-349-2342, and select option 6 If you would like to return 
any affected product(s). Please also complete and return the enclosed Device Notification Acknowledgement 
Form as soon as possible. 

y questions, call Anupam Bedi (513-755-4563), M-F, 8:30 AM-5:00 PM EST. 
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AtriCure, Inc. 
Director of Quality 






